
 

NCC/NM/SG 

temporaryroadclosures@durham.gov.uk  

 

Martin Clark 
Parish Clerk 
Gainford & Langton Parish Council 
66 Chestnut Court  
Toft Hill,  
Bishop Auckland,  
DL14 0TQ 
 

13 October 2023 
 

Dear Martin 

Roads south of A67, Gainford 
Temporary Road Closure  

I refer to your application received 30 August 2023 relating to the above.  I can confirm 
that the Durham Constabulary has no objection to the event.  I can confirm that 
Durham County Council, as the Highway Authority, has no objection to the staging of 
Gainford Fireworks Display on Saturday 4 November 2023 effective between the 
hours of 17.00 and 21.00 hours providing that the following conditions are adhered to:- 
 

1. The Organisers must ensure that the event is adequately marshalled and traffic 
managed appropriately. 

2. Disruption to other users of the area should be kept to a minimum.  Roads 
should be reopened as soon as it is safe to do so. 

3. For safety reasons Tees View, Waters End, The Green, Low Green, High 
Green, Low Road, High Row, High Row Side, Piggy Lane, Gainford as 
marked red on the attached plan, should be closed to all vehicular traffic 
including pedal and motorcycles, but excluding access for emergency service 
vehicles whilst the event is in progress.   

 

I now enclose for your attention copies of the Notice relating to Section 21 of the Town 
Police Clauses Act 1847. 
 

May I take this opportunity to wish you success with the 2023 Gainford Fireworks 
Display. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Neighbourhoods & Climate Change 
Network Management 
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